From: ROSE KROHMER <rosekrom@shaw.ca>

**Sent:** Friday, March 12, 2010 1:10 AM

To: secretary < secretary @CFTC.gov >
Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex 3038-AC61

Dear Mr Stawick,

I am writing on account the recent proposal of changing the trading ratio to 10:1 from 100:1.

This would impact many people like myself who will find it very difficult to trade in the forex, on account the large deposit required to make any money at all.

I really hope that this proposal does not get approved.

Rose Krohmer